
INFORMATION, TECHNOLOGY AND GENERAL SERVICf 

MOTION 

The City Hall Farmer's Market, sponsored by the Los Angeles River Artists and Business 
Association (LARABA), previously operated on the South Plaza of City Hall East each Thursday 
from lO:OOam to 2:00pm, but closed down in March 2020 as a result of the coronavirus pandemic. 
The Market is now scheduled to return to operations on May 5, 2022. Currently, there is no formal 
agreement in place with LARABA for the use of the South Plaza of City Hall East for the Market, 
and a license agreement that outlines each party's responsibilities is needed to ensure that the 
Market can continue to operate on City Property. 

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Department of General Services be directed to negotiate a 
license agreement with the Los Angeles River Artists and Business Association for the use of the 
South Plaza of City Hall East for the City Hall Farmers Market on Thursdays between 1 O:OOam 

and 2:00pm every week. ~ Alt. ~ ,._. 
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